



June 1, 2020 Meeting Minutes  
Sportsman's Cycle

Called to Order by: President – Roy Ulrich @ 6:43 pm

Roll call

MRAN Voting Members Present					
<b>Bushwackers</b>	<b>2</b>	<b>Gamblers</b>	<b>2</b>	<b>SSTB</b>	<b>2</b>
<b>Camp Valley Cowboys</b>	<b>0</b>	<b>Groundshakers</b>	<b>2</b>	<b>Western Raceway</b>	<b>0</b>
<b>Coyotes</b>	<b>2</b>	<b>Jackrabbits</b>	<b>2</b>	<b>Wild Bunch</b>	<b>1</b>
<b>Darkside</b>	<b>2</b>	<b>SNDR</b>	<b>1</b>	<b>Yucca Chuckers</b>	<b>0</b>

Approve Minutes – April minutes, motion to approve by Michael Collins, seconded by Jarrod Wheeler @ 6:44 pm.

Officer Reports

- **President – Roy Ulrich:**
  - Not a lot to report, got a few things, been extremely busy, had Dave and BITD try and get ahold of me. BITD spoke to me today talking hopping in with them on the Silver State 300 and do like a shared event. I spoke for most of us, that this late in the game it doesn't work, maybe next year; their race is in 3 weeks.
  - We will talk to Dave here in a bit. Last meeting when we left, we were gonna check on GPs/Night Series, I heard nothing. We need to talk about that. I know Dave had something about a GP, we will get into that right after the officer's reports.
  -
- **Vice President – Joe Amey: Not present**
- **Treasurer – Michael Collins:**
  - Nothing has been spent other than the money for the approved Kurt Caselli flags purchased.
- **Desert Referee – Jarrod Wheeler:**
  - Question, I heard a nasty rumor, that the night race series is canceled. The only race that has been canceled is the WB race.
    - R. Ulrich – That's the first I heard of the whole series being canceled.



- J. Wheeler – Since it's not we are still good to go. Our desert race will be in Mesquite either Nov. 7 or Nov. 14. Our night race is still a go on the 31<sup>st</sup>; † it will be a Kids team race and Adult 50cc race. The night of the 1<sup>st</sup> will be our Big Bike night race behind Squaw Peak, same as 2015 at Lackawana road. Doing a ride on the 13<sup>th</sup> if anyone is interested, possibly at Jake's. A mile behind the dump right along the hill. If you rode 2 years ago you rode a little bit of it.
- **Asst. Referee – Greg Ashley:**
  - Nothing to add.
- **Public Relations – Gary Smith:**
  - Probably a good call Jarrod on your adult 50cc stuff; we have been extremely busy at the shop, the mini bikes are getting really popular again. If you start doing GPs, adults are looking for mini races again. With Sandy Valley opening up, there's another option of a doing a GP out there. Good time to start looking at that if you aren't considering it. I have nothing else. Slowly getting better, a week to two weeks out for everyone for parts. Everyone is jonesing to ride. CVC will prob get a big turn out, we need to start advertising whatever we have got going. There will be a lot riders racing with us that we haven't had in a long time. Be sure to advertise the upcoming races.
- **Legislative Officer – Steve Paxton:**
  - Again, this month was relatively quiet. There's news coming out legislators in Washington, D.C. approved the Gemini, the solar project out by Moapa which occupies 7,500 acres. The only thing really positive about any of that is, of course, they are leaving open on existing ohv trails through that. They have avoided the Spanish Trail that comes through there. They have left that intact as well. What impact that has on MRAN racecourses, I can't say, I haven't ridden it and seen how close we come to that border of theirs. The fact is they are leaving the OHV trails alone. If you have any more details on exactly where they lie, in meters or feet, please chime in. That's about it really, since the last meeting that's pretty much it.
    - R. Ulrich – Will send Steve some files to compare, I doubt it does, but we'll see. I had a feeling we would escape infringement.
    - Blake Monk – I think all our trails at Ute will be really close, maybe a ½-mile.
- **Scoring – Tori Collins:**



- Delivered a radio box to my house in Pioche, the wires were disconnected. Take the 4 radios into 2-way communication, make sure they are working right, etc. I know this one is right. Let's make sure the 4 big radios are good.
  - M. Collins to make a list and send it out of the channels etc., if somebody in your club has a radio, etc. He will make a list.
  - R. Ulrich – with that being said, for future races, all clubs need to make a plan where they can switch to a different frequency, before we end up talking to other people about it.
  - M. Collins – might be in our best interest to not use weatherman, and BITD tends to be second most popular, we need to pick another one and run from there.
  - Scott W. to email Coach with the list of frequencies.
- Website – Patricia Swolensky:
  - Website, almost done, and if we are going to have GP race, add GP form to website. All that I need, I got the main minutes from Kat, once I get that, I got to go over the website and Go Live. Few little things, then website can go live. Roy requested that she resend the link to him.

### Unfinished Business

- R. Ulrich – I really need to know from the clubs their race dates and where there at with permits. The first one isn't here and that's Camp Valley Cowboys. We cannot have it on BLM land, they must have it on their private property.
  - M. Collins – I emailed the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) Rec. planner, we are not going to have a race for Camp Valley Cowboy's, they cannot have it in the area they had last year, they wouldn't make the changes that Lisa suggested. BLM lets you know what is needed, if something goes wrong it's our fault, not theirs. There's a discrepancy with the date.
  - K. Ashley – Will reach out to Nick Pearson regarding race date.
  - M. Collins – If it's July 25, want to get on it, get flyers going and get everything happening and get it advertised so we can be prepared for it.
- Blake Monk (Darkside) – Put out something to let everyone know that there is no night race. I haven't seen anything, but I don't think everyone knows.
- Dustin Vasquez (Wildbunch) – I will put out something to ensure that everyone knows the WB night race is canceled. Gonna do it right now.
- Dave Heath (SNDR) – Our race status is good, nothing but good rapport with Lisa [BLM] up there.
- R. Ulrich - GP Series, talk to your clubs again, they might want to hold a fun race, don't know other clubs that wanted GPs: Groundshakers, Coyotes. We have no GP series this year.
- R. Ulrich – Desert Series:



- M. Collins (SSTB) - SSTB are still on, Zach we got our permit signed we are ready, Aug. 22, first NHHA race back.
- Gene (Bushwackers) - As far as I know our permits are still good. Chris DiPonte was taking care of it. Dustin's on here he might be able to chime in.
  - Dustin Tanguay - We are pretty good for our night race and our desert race. Kevin is our contact because it's Clark County, we don't have an affirmative from BLM, because there is no confirmation until a week before the race because of the concern of a spike. We plan to email/call for who will show up for last 2 years entrants. Lots of people want to race at night, they don't care they just want to race. Our course is in Searchlight.
  - M. Collins – Dustin and I talked awhile back, MRAN can send an email to everyone in the database, so it's not even just the night race people. If they make a letter we can send that out. Also, regarding your insurance, if BLM is telling you something like the week before, if we cancel, and don't hold the race, you won't get penalized on the insurance. It's okay, the worst-case scenario, the only losing out is the work you put into it. You won't get any penalties from MRAN, just to let you know that. Any club that wants to send a mass email out right before your race, I can send it as long as you type the letter to be sent out. What about the status of your day race? I am asking because Lincoln County is shorthanded, Lisa is asking everyone to get their stuff in. She said the Bushwackers do a great job, they are doing fine they are going to be set and ready.
  - Gene – We were going to keep our same course, just run same course as last year.
    - Dave Heath (SNDR) – Sponsorship, are we getting the Local 88 on any of the flyers, please ensure they are on it. Darkside.
  - Dustin Tanguay – How do we handle the flyers?
    - M. Collins – You can do your own.
    - R. Ulrich – Get the flyer done, we review it and make sure everyone is on there, etc.
  - Dustin Tanguay – Online sign ups, how are we handling that for our night race?
    - M. Collins – Your club has to follow what BLM says according to CDC guidelines, you tell us what the CDC guidelines are for your race. Like BITD, you cannot sign up at Tech Inspection, SNORE still had sign ups. It's what BLM asks you to provide for them.
- Dave Martin (Groundshakers) – We have moved race to October 3, and all our stuff is in with Lisa at BLM, and she has let us know that it all looks good. All we need to do is get approval from the City and they just now started doing City meetings. We also have to get a couple property approvals, once I get that, I can give that to M. Collins for insurance, I also need to get an updated application to Lincoln County (Cory Lytle). Just out of curiosity, has he asked



anyone about hunting season? He didn't like it, but he didn't say no. We are pitting at Rose Park, going up the highway, going toward Antelope Canyon for a little bit and coming back.

- M. Collins – Make sure you call Lisa at BLM tomorrow, she has you for October 10. That night, whatever night you go before City Council, I would advise every motorcycle racer you can, just this weekend that was a hot topic, with hunting, I've got kids that have dads that own land and they sold land owner tags, they are concerned. Be prepared for these guides, 777, Prize Trophy hunts are going to be there. They are not fond of it.
- D. Martin – I am on Oct. 3 and am not moving that.

### Open Discussions

- Kody Livreri (SSTB) – Question about the Coyotes GP, will it meet desert race requirement of 10 miles?
  - Jarrod Wheeler (Coyotes) – Probably not, we went out there about a month ago, we can get close, but there's no way to get 10 miles out in there. It will be one of them deals.
  - M. Collins – We can vote to approve it, we'll do the best we can like we did with Gamblers.
  - R. Ulrich – Once you get a mileage, let me know and we'll get a vote on it.

### Adjournments

**Motion to adjourn by Dave Heath at 7:43 pm, seconded by Michael Collins.**

**Next MRAN meeting will be held on Monday July 6, 2020, 6:30 pm via Zoom meeting. Subject to change.**